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Executives 

PRESIDENT: VACANT 

Not submitted  

VICE-PRESIDENT EDUCATION (UNDERGRADUATE): BAKAR MOHAMAD 

SRC report May-June 
• 7/06 -  conducted interviews for student interns 
• 10/06 - conducted interviews for student interns 
• 10/06 - Chaired general SRC meeting 
• 15/06 - Project C-stall meeting - working group  
• 15/06 - discussion with student community regarding SRC rep concerns 
• 16/06 - Discussion with an undergraduate student for volunteering opportunities with the 

SRC 
• 16/06 - Final interview conducted for student interns 
• 17/06 - Attended academic senate meeting and brought rise to student issues about 

lecture delivery + archived modules on vUWS 
• Discussion with Grant pertaining to current SRC functioning without a president + 

grievance procedures 
• 23/06 - Email successful interns, informing them of obtaining a positon 
• 23/06 - Organised orientation meeting for interns 
• 24/06 - Worked on C-stall project, sourcing quotes and applying for funding. 
• 24/06 - contributed to the discussion of welcome week  
• 27/06 - grievance panel meeting 
• 27/06 - Set up 3 more groups regarding student forums on campus as part of 

suggestions made by students to increase campus life. 
• 30/06 - SRC executive meeting - submitted items regarding SRC leadership, SRC 

interns and SRC executive meeting times 
• Congratulated new SRC members and informed them to reach out if any help required 

 
Upcoming: 

• Orientation with interns on 04/07 
• SRC executive training on running meetings effectively 
• SRC general meeting 

VICE-PRESIDENT EDUCATION (POST-GRADUATE): SANJAY THAPA  

June 2022 Member Report 

Meetings and events attended 

· June SRC Executive Meeting 

· National Reconciliation Week at the Parramatta City campus 



 
· Liaison with the Parramatta City campus provost committee 

· Finalising SRC agenda with Student Representative Officers 

· Remuneration Committee for the SRC Honorarium 

Work in Progress 

· Preparation of Welcome Week Spring 2022, creating a welcome week workspace, 

resource planning with volunteers and organising merchandise 

· Finalising agenda for July 2022 SRC general meeting 

Tasks completed. 

· Updated SRC website with the current member's list and new positions available 

· Request sent for volunteers involving in the welcome week 

· Prepared summary report for the quarter 2 (April to June, 2022) based on matrix 

system and presented to the Remuneration Committee 

Plans for the next month 

· Effectively execute my role as VPP 

· SRC Executive workshop on effectively running meetings with the student 

representative officers and Jahin 

· Create events, workshops, and activities to encourage collaboration among 

postgraduate students. This can be an excellent platform for students to network and 

share their student and industry experience, potentially leading to job opportunities 

during and after university. This can also provide insight into how the university can 

offer opportunities and pathways to achieve sustainability and a smooth transition 

from university to industry employment. 

· Engage with students and student leaders in a discussion around issues with 

education at the university and maintain networks with Academic Committee Student 

Representatives, other relevant university staff units and networks 



 
VICE-PRESIDENT ACTIVITIES: CAMERON CHESTERS 

Cameron VPA Report for July 

Things I want to focus on: 

1. Free after-hours parking 

2. Welcome Week 

Free after-hours parking 

I have emailed Stefan Livingston at Western Sydney University who Vicky Rae has 

said is doing some work in the space of the free after hours parking initiative. I have 

asked to work together with him as many hands make light work. So depending on 

how exactly that meeting goes, what Stefan has already done, and what Stefan plans 

to do, the strategy of how to achieve this might have to change. At the moment the 

plan is to email the VC and explain that we plan on taking action as our requests for a 

meeting have been consistently ignored. Even to the point of Bakar and I literally 

going into the VC’s office at parra south campus and saying “Where is our meeting?”. 

His assistant apologises, said they had been busy and promised to follow up with a 

meeting. It has been months and no meeting or email. It is evident that promise has 

been broken and we are deeply disappointed. The actions of ignoring the SRC exec 

and not participating in a meeting with us goes against the SRC Procedures and is bad 

faith. It shows where the priorities are for the VC and his office. 

Welcome Week 

We plan to organise a roster of SRC members who will attend. We plan on handing 

out freebies and educating the students. More info to come. 

GENERAL SECRETARY: SABRINA YOUNG 

Events attended 

4 June – WSU PADFS club trial class to engage with student club members  

4 June – Out and About Vivid cruise to connect with students and support SRC event 

7 June – MATES mentor feedback forum for post Semester 1 

26 June – attended the World Environment Day Workshop  

Meetings 



 
2 June – meeting with Bakar, Vicky, and Romonda on Winter Fete conflict of interests and 

privacy concerns regarding last General meeting  

7 June – internship interview with Bakar for new marketing, design and events interns 

10 June 10am - internship interview with Bakar for new marketing, design and events interns 

10 June 3.30pm – took minutes for the SRC General Meeting 

16 June – internship interview with Bakar for new marketing, design and events interns 

29 June – meeting with Taurai and Executive members from PADFS club on concerns about 

storage for student clubs 

30 June 11am – attended SRC Executive meeting with the SRC Executives and Student 

Community officer Josh. 

30 June 5pm – attended MATES mentor information session  

Trainings 

n/a 

Concerns 

n/a 

Actions 

2 June – amended June for month of May meeting minutes 

3 June – collated agenda items and provided extensions as per request 

6 June – organised June meeting catering and room booking with Jenny and Grant 

21 June – Honoraria documents submitted to Jenny and Student representative Team 

15 June – officially joined the ALLY network as a participant 

17 June – officially joined the Mental Health and Wellbeing team as a MHW Champion 

27 June – assisted with Razin in organising an excel spreadsheet for SRC clothing order 

27 June – composed Agenda for SRC Executive meeting 

27 June – rescheduled the SRC Executive meeting for Thursday 30 June on the advice of the 

Executive team with the assistance of Student Community officer Jenny.  

29 June – spoke with OEC and they have provided information on vending machines as 

replacement for convenience stores 

To do 



 
1. Organise Budget planning subcommittee 

2. Assist with reorganization of the SRC website and workspace (Microsoft teams) 

3. Petition to be signed by students to have the convenience store idea to be elevated and for current 

vending machines to be updated on campus maps 

Outcomes 

n/a 

Campus Representatives 

BANKSTOWN REPRESENTATIVE: JASMINE RICCIARELLI 

Monthly Report Bankstown Student Rep (June/July) 

2nd June 2022- Campus Stall Meeting 

8th June 2022- Phone Call with Jemma (Women’s Rep) Phone call with Jemma in 

regards to a movie night that the Women’s rep is planning and just giving her some 

pointers about planning the event. 

8th June 2022- Puzzle Comp 

Meeting 2 for Puzzle comp with Dash (Campbelltown) and Jemma (Women). Read 

through the working group doc as I had a personal issue arise. Everything looks 

smooth right now and will be attending the next meeting. 

15th June 2022- Email Nick about table and marquee for Bankstown Campus 

Stalls 

Received an email back informing me that there is 1 table on campus but there are 

others around that I could use if need me. Also was given security email so I can let 

them know when I need the equipment 

15th June 2022- Campus Stall Meeting 

Looked at t-shirt and jumper ideas for the src. The group discussed the designs for 

both t-shirts and jumpers and what changes we would like to see done and other 

options but all the options are great so far, 

21th June 2022- Campus Stall Buddy 



 
Spoke to my buddy about date and when we are looking to run the campus stall on 

Bankstown. Wednesday is looking like the day but still waiting to hear from my 

buddy about their timetable. 

Proposal and Actions- 

Will look at ideas for campus engagement for next semester. 

Will commence Bankstown campus stall with my buddy and help put other campus 

where needed 

CAMPBELLTOWN REPRESENTATIVE: DHARSHINI SATHYANARAYANAN 

Members Report – July 

Dharshini Sathyanarayanan – Campbelltown Campus Representative 

This month I focused on two agendas – Jigsaw Puzzle Competition and Shuttle Bus 

Tracker 

- I am currently doing the event request for Jigsaw Puzzle Competition. The current 

plan is to combine this event with the Community Table. I believe this is a great way 

to promote other events happening at the university. I have contacted Daniel Jantos 

and Marissa Waddington. 

- I was invited to the Disability and Equity meeting and was able to share my poll 

results to the members of the collective. We decided to expand the poll to more 

students. Hence, we created a new poll on WesternLife and using Vicky’s contacts we 

were able to share the survey link to as many students as possible. This survey focuses 

on the accessibility options in the Shuttle Bus Tracker. 

The plan forward 

- Cameron has approved on paying me $1500 for the puzzle pieces and prizes. I did 

the payment request form. I will now need to finish the COVID safe, risk assessment 

and accessibility plans. I will still yet to do the budgeting for this event. 

- Once we get the results from the survey, Vicky and I will have work on submitting a 

report on the shuttle bus tracker. 

Regards, 



 
Dharshini Sathyanarayanan 

 

HAWKESBURY CAMPUS REPRESENTATIVE: VACANT 

Not submitted  

LIVERPOOL CAMPUS REPRESENTATIVE: ROMONDA EID 

SRC REPORT JUNE – Romonda Eid – LIVERPOOL  

 

Working Stall “C-Stall” group – Meetings on the 18/5 and 1/6 

- Design of T-shirts and merchandise (jumpers) 

- Allocating partners and allocations of Campus 

- Partnered with Jasmin for Bankstown Campus and Ellyn-Joyce and Jordan 

for Parramatta City Campus 

High Tea Planning Working Group – Attended on the 17/5 

- Vicky-Rae, Jemma and I formed a working group to discuss the decorations 

and the run sheet planning of the High Tea which is to be held on the 22/6 

 

Cancer Awareness High Tea – Attended on the 

22/6 at Campbelltown Catholic Club 

- Raised over $700 for the McGrath 

Foundation  

- Was very informative and the Breast nurse 

from Liverpool Hospital Cancer Ward, gave a 

fantastic speech on the signs and symptoms of 

Cancer 

 

 

Winter Wonderland Fete – Meeting on the 19/5 

- Ideas and planning were voiced during this working group 



 
- Vicky and I were in talks of sending out EOI for Stall Holders and possible 

Vendors. I sent out over 100 invitation requests for possible stall holders, 

clubs and Collectives on the WESTERNlife Platform, for possible 

collaboration. This was not an easy task as the WESTERNlife Platform needs 

upgrading 

- 26th and 27th of May WWF emails sent out to possible stall holders 

LGBTQIA+ Workshop FACSIAR 25/5 – Attended the FACSIAR workshop at 

12-1:30pm on Teams.  

- This is under May’s Lunch ‘n’ Learn Webinar 

- Inclusive practices with LGBTQIA+ Children and young people, their parents 

and carers, family and Kinship 

Laugh Therapy – First session on the 25/5, followed by the 27/6 

- Broken link for Zoom, was fixed and attended by me and Vicky-Rae 

- Second meeting was inclusive of myself, Vicky and a newcomer 

- Laughter is the best medicine, ensuring a safe and healthy place to let some 

laughs out while destressing during the exam period 

Agenda Item submitted for WWF – 27/5 

Meeting with Bakar, Vicky-Rae, Sabrina and I – 2/6 

- Discussions of conflict of interest 

- Amended event/agenda item request to eliminate fundraising aspect 

Vegan friendly meal for WWF – 13/6  

- Emailed Daniel Jantos regarding a vegan friendly meal which he kindly 

suggested a bowl of ‘Chile’. Has been supportive during this event 

Honorarium – 17/6 

- Honorariums submitted to Jenny Page 

Its time to talk webinar – 20/6 

- Legal Aid “Lets talk about consent” 

- Attended this webinar and was given the slides/PowerPoint for this 

important topic 



 
CCEN Monthly meeting – 30/6 

- Discussions on the Kingswood Campus Building H and N  

- Possible date to have helpers sent in to move items around and have a 

more spacious and friendly space for all collectives and groups 

- Setting up of Conference Room, community dinners area, garden beds 

(herb garden) – lots to discuss 

Lunch ‘n’ Learn FACSIAR – 29/6 

- Children in Out of Home Care and the importance of their firsts 30,000 of 

life 

Meeting with Jostina, Grant and Jenny Page – 30/6 

- Talking about the WWF event and the possibilities of collaborating with the 

Events Team in one of their upcoming Events 

- Have had some positive feedback and constructive criticism from Jenny 

Page regarding the budget 

- Need to clarify on a few items with Vicky regarding the possibility of 

“downscaling” this event 

- Waiting on emails from Jostina regarding the areas which need to be 

reassessed 

Provost Committee – 16/6 

- Apologies were sent for the June Committee Meetting 

- Was added to the Provost Campus Committee on the 15/6 

- Keen to represent student interests 

- Spoken with Brian Stout and Diana Curuenavuli  

Creating child friendly libraries – 26/6 

- Interest shown in Simon’s working group to better the library 

SRC Conference Working Group – 26/6 

- Interested in working with Simon’s Agenda item regarding this conference 

Welcome Week – Planning 

- Scheduled for the 11/7  



 
- Possible volunteering for that date at Parramatta South Campus 

DIVERSITY FEST EOI – 28/6 

- Completed an application for Diversity Fest – Disability Collective 

NAIDOC WEEK- 28/6 

- Contacted Michelle Trudgett regarding the NAIDOC Week event which I 

have planned for on the 7/7 

- Needed clarification and approval to play Indigenous music which will be 

sensitive to all attendees. Was given a playlist from previous NAIDOC event 

- Georgina West has given all clear to play music from a Spotify list 

 

NAIDOC WEEK Event – 25/6  

- Sent an event request for a NAIDOC week Dreamtime Colouring Session at 

the Liverpool Campus on the 7/7/22 at 11 am until 1pm. All are welcomed  

- Had the help of Vicky-Rae with this event request 

General SRC Meeting – New Campus BANKSTOWN 10/6 

CCEN Discussion CANCELLED -23/6 

 

 

 

Romonda Eid 

18900864 

SRC – Liverpool Campus 

 

 

 



 
PARRAMATTA CITY CAMPUS REPRESENTATIVE: ELLYN JOYCE TORTAL 

Not submitted  

PARAMMATTA SOUTH REPRESENTATIVE: RAZIN POLARA 

SRC Monthly Member Report – Razin Polara (June, 2022) 

Meetings, events or conferences I have attended this month in my capacity as a 

member of the SRC: 

· Attended meeting with the Other student Leaders regarding the SRC campus stall 

initiative. 

· SRC monthly meeting. 

· Meeting with Parramatta provost committee. 

· Meeting with Events officer 

Communication and engagement, I have been involved this month as a member 

of the SRC:  

· As per my previous report, we have pushed our “Soccer gala day” to the 10th of July 

due to a smaller number of registrations. 

· This allowed us more time to prepare and organise it in the great way possible. 

· I am also involved in organising an event called “Diversity Fest” by the Parramatta 

south provost committee. 

· I am reaching out to the student clubs and societies to participate and showcase their 

talent and promote the club on the day. 

· In terms of the club, I have been also planning to make a stall of my club on the 

Kingswood showcase day event to promote it as much as possible. 

· students and staff seeing it is little or no interaction happening except for studies. 

· In addition to that, with the collaboration with other clubs, we are organising some 

events in collaboration with SRC. 

 



 
NIRIMBA CAMPUS REPRESENTATIVE: SARA MIKHA 

Not submitted  

ONLINE STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE: CAITLIN MARLOR 

10/06: Attended the SRC General Meeting 

23/06: Email to Ethnocultural representative, feedback on motion 

This was sent in response to a request from Crystal after previously voting no a 

motion presented at a previous meeting. 

24/06: Email to Penrith Representative, interest in parent-friendly libraries initiative 

I hope to assist in the development of these initiatives, relying on my experience in 

working with families, especially since Penrith was previously my home campus prior 

to commencing online. 

24/06: Email to Penrith Representative, interest in SRC conference 

I look forward to assisting this initiative with my own experience in running events on 

a large scale, and the opportunity to work more collaboratively with other SRC 

members. 

28/06: Sent for quote for flat drink bottles for C-Stall activities 

To have a comparative quote with a printing company I use regularly for my own 

work. VPU cc’d. 

While this month I have been very busy personally between finishing up the semester 

and ongoing working commitments increasing, my plan over the next month will 

hopefully increase my ability to engage with my cohort. 

I intend to commence a forum via zoom for online students to engage and discuss any 

issues or questions they may have. This will be communicated by email, which I am 

looking to send out in the next few weeks. 

KINGSWOOD CAMPUS REPRESENTATIVE: SIMON PREUSS-KEARNEY 

Member Report for July 2022 

Simon Preuss-Kearney 



 
 

Over the month of June, I attended to the following events/activities:  

• I have continued my involvement in the SRC related meetings this month, such as the June SRC 

monthly meeting – where I presented three agenda items. 

• Secondly, I followed up forming the teams to address the three agenda items, which addressed the 

following topics: Firstly, the SRC Conference (an event with aims to increase awareness and engagement 

with the SRC); Secondly, the WSU Penrith Showcase (Discussing potential SRC involvement in Penrith 

campus showcase); Lastly, Creating Child Friendly Libraries For Student Parents (Making Kingswood 

and Hawksbury libraries more child friendly for student parents looking for a place to study). Someone 

will need to continue these, once I have officially felt the SRC.  

• Finally, I had meetings with the queer collective and organised the “Movie Under The Stars ⭐️ 

Kingswood Campus [ALL STUDENTS WELCOME]” event. The movies we will be showing are 

Mamma Mia + The Owl House! There will be popcorn, snacks and drinks provided. The event is 

Thursday 7th July, at Kingswood Campus – from 4:30pm to 6:30pm. If you’d like to come along or find 

out more, check out the event on WesternLife: https://au.cglink.me/2ih/r42973 

 

 

 

 

 

The future for Kingswood and the position of Kingswood SRC Campus Representative: 

• Firstly, I will attend the upcoming July meeting as a special guest to update the SRC on the SSAF 

advisory group. Additionally, I will also be involved in the Penrith Showcase, organised by the Penrith 



 
Provost. I hope I can encourage the next Kingswood Representative, and the SRC at large to get involved 

in this event too. 

• Secondly, I am in the process of putting together a handover document for my successor. I hope 

to provide extensive plans, suggestions and ideas for them to get started in the role with, and teach them 

what I can about the SRC procedures. I hope this provides them with a solid foundation on which to build 

their personal success, as a representative of the SRC.    

• Finally, This was my final report in the SRC. It has been a pleasure working with all of you, thank 

you for all your support you have shown me, and your infinite patience in putting up with my dumb jokes. 

I wish the team all the best, and will do my best to induct my successor to be an even better member in 

the SRC team. I have appreciated representing my campus, and thank everyone who talked with me, 

offered ideas to implement, and those who voted me in.  

It has been a pleasure to be a part of this counsel.  

 

One final note, I will leave a quote to sum up my time in the SRC, and the future ahead: 

“I may not have gone where I intended to go, but I think I have ended up where I needed to be.” - 

Douglas Adams 

  

 

 

SMALL AND REGIONAL CAMPUS REPRESENTATIVE: VACANT 

Not submitted  

Equity Collective Representatives 

DISABILITY REPRESENTATIVE: ROBERT REED 

June SRC Report – Robert Reed Disabilities Representative 



 
Report for activities and collaborations for the June 2022 period 

3rd June Mates Corner Discussion Group 

10th June Mates Corner Discussion Group 

17th June Mates Corner Discussion Group 

24th June Mates Corner Discussion Group 

1st July Mates Corner Discussion Group 

These sessions continue to introduce new concepts that have become relevant among 

male identifying students who have attended the sessions. There have been some 

issued raised recently that will require further investigation with the university in view 

of certain equalities. Although the turnout for Mate’s Corner is small, it has helped 

male identifying students that have attended and allowed them to have a space where 

they are free to express ideas and problems that have affected them, but also allowed 

them to have a space where they can be free to express themselves. In the last two 

sessions we have held discussions concerning International Men’s Day in November 

and proposing ideas for an event to promote both this day and Movember. Although 

the day indicates Men’s Day we will not be focusing on purely male centric ideology 

but will encompass those around us, especially our partners and friend who do not 

solely identify as male who have helped us progress to the men we are today. 

10th June SRC General Meeting 

12th June Parents, Carers Working Group 

Unfortunately, this was cancelled, to be advised when the next meeting will occur. 

16th June Responded to Disability Rep Academic Senate, awaiting reply for proposed 

collaboration. 

16th June Received an email concerning the Carers Verification Statement from 

Melissa Ursino, will be responding with comments shortly regarding content and 

required needs for carers at WSU, this will also be from a personal view due to being 

a carer for o period of twenty years. 

21st June Meeting with Campbelltown Rep, Dharshini 



 
During this session many ideas were discussed about possible future events that will 

take place at the Campbelltown Campus. One that is of significance is R U OK Day 

which will run on the 8th of September. I have taken the lead for this project as it falls 

into the Disabilities Portfolio and will be 

seeking consultation with the Welfare and Wellbeing rep and the Campbelltown 

Campus Rep for to create an organising committee in conjunction with the Disability 

Collective. 

21st June Disability Collective, Disability Services, Equity and Wellbeing Monthly 

Meeting 

Discussions raised on the matter of accessibility of WSU shuttle bus services. This 

included aps being more accurate with tracking in real time. There have been issues 

raised by students about tracking being delayed and not actually indicating when 

shuttle buses will arrive or if they have been cancelled. There was a recommendation 

about the site of some of the shuttle bus stops, especially at Campbelltown opposite 

Security in Building 21. It is not properly accessible for those with mobility issues or 

parents who may require assistance with young children if boarding the shuttle. 

Accessibility for this stop will be investigated by Disability Services. Update to the 

above, the Disability Services has indicated that all stops are more accessible and do 

not pose an accessibility issue that was shown by the stop adjacent to building 21 at 

Campbelltown Campus. However, have advised Disability Services that the 

possibility of including one or more stops on the route at the Campus will allow for 

those who are not fully ambulatory to better access this service. During this period 

also collaborated with Dash (Campbelltown Rep) on proposed ideas for shuttle bus 

app upgrade including making the app more accessible for those with sight/vision 

impairments. Clarification on what the proposal entailed and then discussed with 

those attending the monthly meeting. It was accepted as a fantastic idea especially 

from the Disability Services point of view. More updates to be provided after further 

discussion with external stakeholders. 

21st June Assisted in the gathering of and preparation for Breast Cancer Awareness 

High Tea 

22nd June Assisted in the running of Breast Cancer Awareness High Tea at 

Campbelltown Catholic Club. Kudos to Vicky-Rae Reed for her efforts in organising 

and raising the awareness of this issue among students. Further applause to Romonda 

for her efforts in assisting on the day of the event. 



 
June 30th CCEN meeting, discussing room improvements for collectives and SRC at 

Hawkesbury Campus. It was also at this meeting that I initiated contact with Harrison 

(Hudson) Try to collaborate on proposed movie nights for International Aids Day to 

remove stigma and raise awareness 

Ongoing / Future 

· Continuation of Mates Corner Discussion sessions throughout the remainder of the 

semester including being open during the upcoming exam period where students can 

debrief or just relax before, between and after exams. 

· Next meeting of the Disability Collective will occur in late June / early July 

depending on the timing of exams and upcoming Spring Semester timetables 

· Initiate collaborating with Queer Collective Rep for movie nights to remove stigma 

and create greater awareness of Hepatitis and Aids on nationally recognised days. 

Have reached out to Queer Collective officer Harrison (Hudson) Try for further 

collaboration on this proposal with myself and the Disability Collective. Will be 

emailing Harrison (Hudson) with proposed ideas in the next week to gain a differing 

prospective and a greater holistic view from other student groups. 

· Wear it Purple Panel w/ Rainbow Western 

  



 
ETHNO-CULTURAL REPRESENTATIVE: CRYSTAL RAM 

SRC Member Report – July 2022 
 
Meeting Attendance (ETHNO-CULTURAL REPRESENTATIVE):    
 
27/05/2022 K-Seoul Horror Movie Night – Sponsored by Ethnocultural Collective  
 
09/06/2022 Meeting with Taurai Moyo 
 
09/06/2022 Weekly Meeting with Ethnocultural Students – Parramatta South   
 
20/06/2022 Meeting with Grant Murray 
 
21/06/2022 Meeting with SoNM - Director of Academic Program 
 
22/06/2022 Ethnocultural Movie Night in collaboration with Daniel Jantos and Inclusive     
                      Communities team 
 
08/07/2022 SRC Monthly Meeting 
 
11/07/2022 Meeting with Grant Murray 
 
As the ethnocultural representative, I will continue in my efforts to partake and report the needs of 
students across all fields on and off campus. As the representative I believe it is anticipated that 
I strengthen student voice and increase participation in activities which are currently online. I plan to 
organise regular meetings both face to face and virtual, for students that allow a chance for the students 
of various communities to grow and develop.  
 
On Wednesday 23 June, the student community came together to share a meal and discuss final 
thoughts about the first semester of the year. Thank you to everyone who attended, I would like to 
commend the ongoing work and support of Daniel and Marissa.  
 
Since being elected I have sustained effort to support and advance networks as well as partnerships with 
individuals, groups, clubs, and offices which are working towards the same otherwise similar objectives 
such as the Provost Committees where we will be working alongside with the Inclusive Communities 
Coordinator, for the upcoming Diversity Fest. This will assist to leverage our capacities and resources, as 
well as to avoid duplication of activities and meetings, especially with university staff. 
 
Further to this, I have collaborated with multiple student collectives and societies to schedule events for 
the remainder of the term, acknowledging various days of observance in ethnically diverse communities. 
 
In this report I would like to wish students of the Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander community an 
eventful NAIDOC week. National NAIDOC Week celebrations are held across Australia in the first week of 
July each year (Sunday to Sunday), to celebrate and recognise the history, culture and achievements of 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Peoples. NAIDOC Week is an opportunity for all Australians to learn 



 
about First Nations cultures and histories and participate in celebrations of the oldest, continuous living 
cultures on earth.  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Images from latest movie night/ dinner event 

@Campbelltown campus hosted by 
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ENVIRONMENT REPRESENTATIVE: DANIELLE ALBERTINE  

Danielle Albertine – Environment Representative 

Collective Meetings: 

This month is all about the meeting! I’ve been having meetings with individual officers to run 

over the various assigned tasks from our monthly exec meetings, and I’m finding this is working 

well.  

Workshops: 

• Making Your Own Yogurt and Kombucha 

• Growing Your Own Mushrooms 

• World Environment Day – Creating a pollinator friendly garden. We’ll also be 

announcing the winner of our Native Pollinator competition. The first people to register 

for and attend the workshop will receive a pollinator friendly seed packet and Menulog 

voucher. 

• Sustainable Development Goals Explainer – What is the UN Agenda 30 and its 

accompanying 17 Sustainable Development Goals? 

Competitions: 

• World Environment Day – Short 200-word piece on Australian Native Pollinators to win 

one of 3 gift cards 

• Sustainable Development Goals – 1 Goal, 1 Fact, 1 action 

Social Media: 

• We’re in the process of overhauling and linking our social media accounts and storage, 

as well as streamlining all our log ins. This is in an effort to ensure each new team can 

pick up where the outgoing team left off 

Upcoming Events: 

• World Environment Day 

• Western Fair / Orientation 

Collaborations: 

• WoCo – We will be collaborating with the WoCo on a Self-Care Sunday - Sustainable face 

masks workshop, as well as an on campus Paint a Pot Plant event with a take home 

plant as well.  



 
• Inclusive Communities and 21C Future Thinkers – Jenna Condie from 21C has proposed 

an initiative featuring various ways of introducing issues of climate change into 

curriculums at the upcoming Orientation in July. We’re looking forward to working with 

them. 

   

 

 



 

 

 

FIRST NATIONS REPRESENTATIVE: TIFFANY SHARPE 

First Nations Representative – July SRC Report 

I continue to be engaged with the student leaders and Indigenous cohort, along with 

adequately meeting the standards of criteria within the First Nations role and 

responsibilities stated in the portfolio. I am increasing my opportunities by taking 

collaborative initiative projects with the Equity Representatives and Western SRC 

Student Leaders overall. 

Meetings: 

· 7th June 2022: APCAC Meeting 

· 10th June 2022: June SRC Meeting 

· 17th June 2022: Academic Senate Meeting 

· 24th June 2022: STEM Cluster Board Meeting 

· 30th June 2022: Cross Campus Equity Network Meeting 

· 6th July 2022: Invitation by Natalie McLaughlin for Assistive Technology Catch-up 

· 7th July 2022: APCAC Meeting 



 
Trainings: 

· 14th June 2022: LEAD Workshop à Building Teams: The Art of Teamwork & 

Virtual Escape Room 

· 21st June 2022: WACE Global Challenge à Work Integrated & Service Learning 

· 28th June 2022: WACE Global Challenge à Orientation & Cultural Intelligence 

Workshop (Region A) – Online learning 

· 30th June 2022: WACE Global Challenge à Team Meeting & Client Briefing 

(Region A) 

Events: 

· 14th June 2022: LEAD Workshop à Building Teams: The Art of Teamwork & 

Virtual Escape Room 

· 22nd June 2022: Breast Cancer Awareness High Tea 

· 27th June 2022: Mentoring Moments with Ivan Lovric à Areas of focus within the 

Mentoring session was on time management, prioritising, avoiding procrastination 

and burn out. 

Collaborative projects: 

· NAIDOC Week: 

o 2022 NAIDOC Week theme is “Get Up! Stand Up! Show Up!” 

o Attending NAIDOC events at the university and local communities. 

· Cultural Competency Workshop: 

o Dr Maria Bhatti, Lecturer from School of Law contacted Aunty Kerrie and I 

regarding presenting Acknowledgement of Country and give our Indigenous 

perspective for the importance of Cultural Competency. Aunty Kerrie will be speaker 

for the Staff Workshop, whereas I will be speaker for the Student Workshop. 

o Event date and Maria’s Flyer design à Aunty Kerrie and I approved it on the Flyer 

design. 



 
 

INTERNATIONAL STUDENTS REPRESENTATIVE: ANKANKSHA ANKANKSHA 

MEMBER REPORT 

I, Aakanksha, the International students representative feel that I have fulfilled my 

duties. I have been in touch with the international students regarding any assistance 

that they may require. I have shared a number of events and opportunities on 

platforms like WesternLife and Facebook, which may help the students engage and 

grow in the university environment. 

I am looking forward to the International Collective being set up properly so that we 

can bring back the community dinners in liaison with inclusive communities, as well 

as the Cross-Campus Equity Network meetings that will help all the equity 

representatives to work together and understand each other’s roles as well as duties. 

I have been in touch with Dharshini regarding the puzzle competition and feel that it 

is going to be an amazing event. I have also submitted my expression of interest for 

the Diversity Fest which I feel will be a welcomed event especially by the 

international students. It will help the entire student community in coming together 

and seeing themselves as a team rather than n isolated individual. 

I am hoping that the Welcome Week will help me to approach numerous students and 

let them know that such a position exists that can help the international students to 

navigate through university life. 

 

RESIDENTIAL STUDENTS REPRESENTATIVE: JORDAN BRETT 

Member’s Report: 

03/06/22 – Managed Student Complaint 

05/06/22 – Advocated on behalf of Campbelltown Village Residents 

06/06/22 – Sourced information regarding NUS Affiliation costs 

06/06/22 – Contacted resident regarding advocacy services 

07/06/22 – Attended NTEU Strike 



 
08/06/22 – Meeting with the Online Student Representative 

09/06/22 – Meeting with resident regarding advocacy services 

10/06/22 – Consulted with President of NaMMS regarding on-campus events for 

residents 

10/06/22 – Consulted with Ethno-Cultural Representative regarding communication 

strategy 

14/06/22 – Travelled to Campbelltown Village 

14/06/22 – Travelled to Bankstown Village 

14/06/22 – Travelled to Parramatta Village 

14/06/22 – Travelled to Kingswood Village 

14/06/22 – Travelled to Nirimba Village 

14/06/22 – Travelled to Hawkesbury Village 

16/06/22 – Contact with several Representatives regarding accessibility 

17/06/22 – Contact with NaMMS regarding events at Campbelltown Campus for 

residents 

20/06/22 – Contact with Western Sydney U staff regarding advocacy services 

21/06/22 – Contact with multiple Representatives regarding SRC policy 

23/06/22 – Contact with Western Sydney U Staff regarding procedures and 

scheduling 

24/06/22 – Consultation with Online Student Representative regarding Agenda Items 

27/06/22 – Meeting with Western Sydney U Staff regarding Residential Student 

issues. 

28/06/22 – Contact with resident regarding advocacy services 



 
The exam period is upon us, and once again challenges that have been faced by 

residents at Western Sydney University have been handled impressively well by the 

cohort. From apartment inspections, to online exams in conditions that may have been 

less than ideal, I am incredibly proud of our cohort for being so resilient. Many 

residents may find this period difficult due to the stress of final exams, and therefore I 

want to extend an invitation to all residents to contact me if there is anything I can 

assist in. 

Last report, I discussed how happy I am to support the NTEU industrial action taken 

on the 7th of June, 2022 at Parramatta South Campus. I am proud to say that on behalf 

of the student body and residents living on Western Sydney U campuses, I formed 

part of the strike contingency that informed a delegate of the Vice Chancellor that the 

SRC and student body stands with the NTEU. It is so important for all students to 

stand in solidarity with our academic and professional staff, as their working 

conditions directly impact our education outcomes. I also want to encourage Barney 

Glover, the Vice-Chancellor of Western Sydney U, to work with the NTEU to ensure 

that further protected action is not required, as staff feeling that their conditions are so 

poor that they feel the need to take such action, is incredibly to the residential students 

at Western Sydney U. 

For the coming month, residents will experience great amounts of change, with new 

roommates, new classes, and a new semester. I have absolute confidence that 

residents will be resilient to these changes and that if any residents feel that they need 

support in any matters relating to accommodation or on-campus living, that they will 

contact me. 

Residents, thank you for the privilege of being your Residential Student 

Representative, it is a honour I do not take lightly or for granted, and please contact 

me if you have any questions or concerns. 

WOMEN’S REPRESENTATIVE: JEMMA COOK 

Women’s Representative – Jemma Cook 

Meetings: 

· Meeting with Grant on the 1st of June, 2022 

· Jigsaw Puzzle Competition: 8th of June, 2022 

o Meeting with Dash and Sara for further planning 



 
· Event planning meeting: 28th of June, 2022 

o Meeting with Kathy Nguyen on behalf of the environment collective for two events 

that are in the planning stage 

· WoCo Meeting with collective officers 

o 7th of June, 2022 

o 9th of June, 2022 

· 16th of June, 2022 

o Walkthrough meeting with Grant and Janet with a discussion about the possibility of 

getting a relocation for the Women’s Room on Hawkesbury campus 

Events: 

· Was involved in the decoration party and participated in the Biggest Morning tea 

held on the 22nd of June, 2022. 

· Our event ‘Women’s Wednesdays’ have been approved – will be a weekly online 

discussion which will be a safe space for students to voice their opinions and be 

involved in the conversation. The topics will be mainly catered to female identifying 

students, but the collective will be encouraging all students to attend. Each week a 

new topic will be decided by the collective officers, but students can suggest some 

topics and we will be having a ‘forum style’ input brief at the end of each session to 

open up for ideas on the topics to come. 

· We have been approved to host a movie night the Friday before semester begins. We 

will be screening ‘Angus, Thongs and Perfect Snogging’ and will include a free pizza 

dinner for those who attend. 

· I have submitted requests for two more events to hopefully be held in July. These 

are: 

o Self-care Sunday – a monthly online session that will have collaboration with 

different student clubs or collectives. For the month of July, we are hoping to do a 

DIY face mask. We are hoping to hold this on the Sunday before semester starts so we 

thought a face mask would be a nice way to finish off the semester break and get 



 
prepared for the semester ahead. This will hopefully go ahead on the 24th of July, 

2022 and will be in collaboration with the Environment Collective. 

o Paint and Pot – we are hoping to collaborate (once again) with the Environment 

Collective to bring a paint a pot session to the students at parramatta south campus. It 

will be a very calm and hopefully zen event that will give the students a chance to 

meet some new people and just have a little breather in the first week of semester. We 

are hoping to run this event on the 26th of July, 2022. 

Main concerns: 

· The women’s rooms on campus still need some love, but with the chaos that is exam 

period my officers and I haven’t had the chance to really commit to this yet. We are 

having a meeting in the following week to get a schedule up of when we can get to 

each of these rooms. 

o I will be having a meeting with the Parents Union, and the campus reps to get some 

input and advice into these spaces as well. 

o Have been speaking to Grant and further parties about the Hawkesbury room 

campus and will be following up by the beginning of next week about this initiative. 

Others: 

· Women’s collective has been signed up for the Welcome Week stalls and will be 

participating in all three days at parramatta south campus 

o We have started making up some incentives to get some new members as well as 

making up some marketing and advertising to hand out throughout the day 

o Have an idea to utilise this stall to get some research data into the need of a new 

room on the Hawkesbury campus 

· The women’s collective have also expressed our interest in being involved in the 

Kingswood campus showcase day 



 
 

QUEER REPRESENTATIVE: VACANT 

Not submitted  

WELFARE AND WELLBEING REPRESENTATIVE: VICKY-RAE REED  

I FEEL THAT I HAVE ADEQUATELY UNDERTAKEN THE ROLES AND 

RESPONSIBILITIES OF MY ROLE FOR THE JUNE- JULY PERIOD 2022 BY 

ENGAGING WITH THE FOLLOWING: 

· International Student Support Newsletter – Jun 3rd 

· English Conversation Groups Newsletter – Jun 5th 

· Followed up with Staff performers. Black Joak Morris, for Winter Wonderland Fete 

– Jun 7th 

· SDSN Youth – SDG Hubs: What they are and how to create your own – Jun 8th 

· Meeting with Brahm Marjadi and Anna Denejkina re: Wear It Purple Panel & 

Youth/Staff LGBTQIA Mentory Opportunity – Jun 9th 

· Sent information re: Parking Campaign to VPU, Bakar Mohamad – Jun 10th 

· Emailed Tourette’s Advocate, Haze Lee, for resources re: Tourettes Awareness 

Month – Jun 9th 

· SRC June Meeting – Jun 10th 

· Spotlight from Disability Collective Newsletter – Jun 12th 

· Requested refund from Mana Pasifika as they were unwilling to reschedule training 

– Jun 12th 

· Repromote Ukrainian Response Fundraiser to External Partners – Jun 12th 

· TS Awareness Month Newsletter – Jun 14th 

· WSU Pride & Diversity Meeting – Jun 14th 

· Obtained centrepieces from Bankstown Campus – Jun 15th 



 
· Networked with McGrath Foundation & The Cancer Council – Jun 14th 

· Obtaining quotes for Winter Wonderland Fete – Jun 14th 

· Building Teams: The Art OF Teamwork Workshop – Jun 14th 

· Meeting with Enviro Rep, Danielle Albertine – Jun 16th 

· Site Visit at Campbelltown Catholic Club for Breast Cancer Awareness High Tea – 

Jun 16th 

· Disability Collective & Equity, Diversity and Wellbeing Monthly Meeting – Jun 

21st 

· Submitted June quarter Honorarium paperwork – Jun 20th 

· Breast Cancer Awareness High Tea at Campbelltown Catholic Club – Jun 22nd 

· Created mailing list for Cross Campus Equity Network – Jun 22nd 

· Circulated meeting invites for Cross Campus Equity Network – Jun 22nd 

· Emailed Grant Murray re: SBS Inclusion Program – Jun 23rd 

· Hosted FREE First Aid Training inc Ashtma and Anaphylaxis with RSLS at Parra 

South Campus – Jun 24th 

· Sent EOI for SRC Conference working group to Kingswood Rep, Simon Preuss-

Kearney – Jun 24th 

· Sent historical shuttle bus data to Campbelltown Representastive, Dharshini 

Sathyanarayan- Jun 24th 

· Responded to email re: SRC Uniforms – Jun 25th 

· Assisted Campbelltown Campus Rep, Dharshini, with the Shuttle Bus Survey- Jun 

26th 

· Shuttle bus survery newsletter – Jun 26th 

· Contacted Fiona Towney re: Campbelltown Campus Yarning Circle Consultation – 

Jun 29th 



 
· Sent RSLS Invoice to Jenny for payment post event - Jun 29th 

· Co-hosted Laugh Therapy with Liverpool Rep, Romonda Eid – Jun 29th 

· Contacted Emma Taylor re: meeting schedule going forward – Jun 29th 

· Mapping contributions to July Access News – Jun 29th 

· Meeting with Brahm Marjadi and Anna Denejkina re: Wear It Purple Panel – Jun 30 

· Cross Campus Equity Meeting re: Building H Kingswood – Jun 30 

· Planning of working bee for Building H Working Group within the equities – Jun 30 

· Sent Save the Date for Wear it Purple Panel to Cross Campus Equity Network 

Members – Jun 30 

· Working with Anna Denejkina to promote Ukrainian Fundraising Soccer Gala- Jun 

30 

· Collating Participation forms from RSLS First Aid Training Participants – Jun 30 

· Student Advocacy Meeting with Margaret Hanlon (HCA) and Rachel Weistra – Jul 

1 

· NSW Council for Pacific Communities Monthly Meeting – Jul 4th 

· SDSN Youth AUNZPac Regional Advisory Group Meeting – Jul 5th 

· Assistive Technology Catch Up – Jul 6th 

· SRC July Meeting – Jul 8th 

· Ukrainian Response Fundraising Soccer Gala Day – Jul 10th 

· Spring Welcome Week – Jul 13th 

 


